

January 2025

"The Lord hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad."
(Psalm 126:3. KJV)



CONTACT

STATESIDE:
130 SUMMIT DR.
EASLEY, SC 29640
WALES:
GARMON NEWYDD
PANT-Y-DWR, RHAYADER,
WALES LD6 5LW
864-905-4671
+44 7440 748014
2WALES4CHRIST@GMAIL.COM
2WALES4CHRIST.COM

SENDING CHURCH

BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH P.O. BOX 1544 PICKENS, SC 29671 BBCPICKENS.ORG 864-421-2714

MISSION BOARD

MWBM P.O. BOX 519 BRASELTON, GA 30517 MWBM.ORG 706-654-2818 Dear Friends and Family,

It's hard to believe we've just celebrated our third year in Wales! As we pause to reflect on this milestone, our hearts overflow with memories of God's faithfulness and the countless ways He's allowed us to put down roots in this beautiful country we now call home.

Event Highlights:

January certainly started with a bang! On the 24th, we hosted our first major event of the year--a concert and dinner that brought together nearly 90 people from our community. The fellowship was sweet, the music uplifting, and most importantly, we had the joy of sharing the gospel message with everyone who attended. Seeing the community hall filled with so many faces, both familiar and new, reminded us why we're here.

Ministry Update:

While a surprise snowfall did force us to cancel one chapel service and Bible study (Welsh weather can be quite unpredictable!), we've otherwise kept busy with our regular ministry schedule. One unexpected blessing has been our town's new coffee shop, which has become a wonderful place for building relationships. Over cups of tea and coffee, we've had numerous opportunities to naturally transition conversations toward spiritual matters.

Looking Ahead: Behind the scenes, we're busy planning several exciting events for the coming year, including a ladies' luncheon, Holiday Bible Clubs (VBS), Family Fun Day, movie nights, and more. Each one represents another chance to reach our community with the love of Christ and to minister to people who refuse to set foot in a church building. Please join us in prayer that God will send a mighty revival through these Welsh hills and valleys in the months ahead.

Words of Thanks: We want to express our heartfelt thanks for your Christmas cards and special offerings, as well as your faithful regular support. Each card reminded us that, though we're separated by many miles, we're united in purpose with fellow believers who care about reaching Wales for Christ.





In Christ's Hand, Jason and Dana Rongione

Missionaries to Wales